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Useful Contact Numbers:
· Newcastle Vision Support – 0191 232 7292

· Social Care Direct on 0191 2788377 from 8am to 6pm

· In an emergency situation out of these hours contact the Emergency Duty Team on 0191 2328520

· Victim First on 0800 011 3116
· Newcastle Carers on 0191 275 5060
· Always contact the police or ambulance service in an emergency on 999 
· Non emergency police 101
Opening Hours:
· Monday – Closed

· Tuesday – Friday – 10:00am - 4:00pm

Other Formats:
This newsletter is available in large print, Braille, tape and email.  If you would like it in a different format please contact the office.  It is much cheaper for us to send the newsletters out by email.
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Welcome to our Spring Newsletter
Welcome to our second newsletter for 2019.  I would like to take this opportunity to thank you all for your continued support, we look forward to seeing you throughout 2019.  We continue to host various courses events – please see below for further details.
Christmas Meal 2019
Our Christmas Meal this year will be held at the Copthorne Hotel on the 12th December 2019.  We will keep you informed as to when we will be taking names and payments.  Please make a note in your diaries.
Important News:

I would like to take this opportunity to thank those people who have very kindly made a donation to NVS.  Without the generosity of people we would not be able to offer all the services that presently do. If you are a UK taxpayer you can participate in gift aid.  This means that NVS can claim the equivalent to 25p back in tax for every £1 donated.  This helps enormously with no additional cost to you.  If you are a tax payer, speak to a member of staff who will send you the relevant form for completion. 
Cheques:

Can you please note that all cheques for memberships, donations or paying for equipment now need to be made payable to Newcastle Vision Support and not Newcastle Society for Blind People.
Blind Ambitions

They continue to meet on a regular basis at MEA House to plan outings and events. Various activities / outings have been planned for 2019 including day trips via bus, metro and train. If you are interested to find out more please contact a committee member via email blind-ambitions@outlook.com or check out their website www.blind-ambitions.co.uk.
Empowerment Project Groups
If you are interested in any of the following groups please contact the office on 0191 232 7292.

Tablets Class: our tablets class is on a Tuesdays 10.30am to 1pm. Useful if you are considering buying a tablet or smartphone or want to be able to use the equipment you have.
IT class: Tuesdays 1.30pm – 3.30pm – unfortunately this is not running at present, but we hope to continue again from September. 
History group: Tuesdays 2pm - 3.45pm in MEA House and concentrates on local history. Please contact Angus if you are interested in joining the group starting in September. 

Visits to the Hatton Gallery: See what’s on page for dates. 

Art workshops: An art class with a local artist runs on a Thursdays.  For further information, please call Angus.
North East Action on Transport group: 

The North East Action on Transport group (NEAT) is a group which campaigns for more accessible public transport across the North East. The group meets every 2 Months, and the next NEAT meeting is scheduled for July. 
If you would like further information contact Angus on: 0191 232 7292. 

Safeguarding
15th June is “World Elder Abuse Awareness Day” (WEAAD).

The definition of Elder Abuse is ‘A single or repeated act or lack of appropriate action, occurring within any relationship where there is an expectation of trust, which causes harm or distress to an older person’.  
If you know anyone elderly experiencing abuse, or if you yourself are experiencing abuse contact: Action on Elder Abuse (UK) Help line 080 8808 8141 Mon to Fri 9-5.

Alternatively you should tell someone you trust or contact the Adult Safeguarding Officer at NVS for help and support on 0191 2327292.

A Time 2 Talk
A Time 2 Talk offers a confidential counselling/listening service for you and your loved ones.  A Time 2 Talk provides support to you, a family member, carer or friend who is experiencing difficulties coming to terms with a life changing condition affecting their emotional well-being.  A Time 2 Talk is based within The Dean Centre, Castles Farm Road, Newcastle, NE3 1PH.  If you would like more information please call 07538 891 325 or visit www.atime2talk.co.uk.

Mindfulness

Jacqui and Judith are currently training with Mindfulness.  They will soon be able to offer mindfulness sessions. Mindfulness is the art of focus, awareness and attention.  There are currently 4 dates available starting on 12th July and will continue fortnightly.  Running 10:30am-12:30pm. If you are interested in more information please contact the office on 0191 232 7292.  

Walking Group

Judith and Jacqui will be offering some small walks.  If you are interested please book your space by calling the office on 0191 232 7292.  Please see the “What’s on” at the end of the newsletter for dates.

Music Concerts

Our popular music concerts have returned for 2019.  These will be on the first Wednesday of each month.  However, places a very limited.  If you would like to attend please call the office to book a place on 0191 232 7292.  Or if you have a place booked and need to cancel please contact us in case we have a waiting list.

Volunteers 

NVS are currently looking for some volunteers who can help to support the many activities we have going on.  Roles are available in social group support, such as Music, Art, History, IT and general social group, as well as office support.  If you would like more information then please contact Julie on 0191 232 7292 or email julie@newcastlevisionsupport.org.uk.
NHS Prescriptions and Universal Credit

At present, NHS prescriptions do not have a Tick Box option for someone claiming Universal Credit.
There have been examples of claimants choosing the ESA option and as a result have received a £135 penalty notice. The government say 'The NHS Building Services Authority' has delivered the Prescription Exemption Checking Service since June 2017.  It issued 1,863,098 penalty notices between 4 June 2017 and 30 November 2018.  Until a new print is available claimants on Universal Credit should tick option K indicating JSA in payment. This is the workaround which has been issued to Pharmacies.
ESA 50 Forms

Lots of people are still receiving the ESA 50 forms in the post.  If you receive a form, please ring up and I can come out and assist with filling in the form and also support you with your assessment.  This process needs to be followed before you can be transferred over to Universal credit.  You will need to be deemed not fit for work and may not have had an assessment for a number of years. Don’t worry just get in touch with Philippa Taylor at philippa@newcastlevisionsupport.org.uk or call 0191 232 7292.
Over 65 registered with a sight problem and ever wondered what attendance allowance was, then give Philippa a call and she can support you to claim, if you’re entitled to it. 
What’s on at Newcastle Vision Support: 
June
· Wed 19th – MAC Group – Dianne Keller from Be Mindful
· Wed 26th – CU Wednesday – Wilson Taylor – Flying Defying Gravity.
July 

· Wed 3rd – Music Concert – Need to book places.

· Thurs 11th – Walking group – Quayside – Need to book places.
· Wed 17th – MAC Group – Professor John Derry – Theatrical Memories.
· Thurs 25th – Hatton Gallery – Need to book places.
· Thurs 25th – Walking Group – Exhibition Park – Need to book places.
· Wed 31st – CU Wednesday – Dr Mark Eaton, RSPB – Birdsongs.
August
· Wed 7th - Music Concert – Need to book places.

· Thurs 8th – Walking Group – Need to book places.
· Wed 21st – Summer Event – Raffle 
September

· Wed 4th - Music Concert – Need to book places.
· Wed 18th – MAC Group – TBC – watch out for your monthly letter.
· Wed 25th – CU Wednesday – TBC – watch out for your monthly letter.
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